










































































































































































































From: Julia Graves
To: Sen Heard; Sen Roblan
Cc: waysandmeans budget
Subject: Coos Bay State Budget Hearing
Date: Saturday, March 9, 2019 6:16:32 PM

To:     Senator Arnie Roblan
        Senator Dallas Heard

First, I would like to thank you for your commitment to Oregonians on the South Coast. You are our voice in Salem!

I am writing to you in regards to the state budget hearing held today, Saturday March 9th, at Marshfield High School
in Coos Bay. While I am thankful that our region was given the opportunity to testify before the Joint Committee on
Ways and Means, I am disturbed by the short notice given for this event. I can’t help but notice that the poorest,
underpopulated, rural regions were given the least amount of notice to testify about Oregon's investment in critical
services.

Not even one month ago, a state of emergency was declared in 10 counties: Coos, Curry, Deschutes, Douglas,
Jackson, Josephine, Klamath, Lane, Linn and Marion. People in rural regions are facing extreme hardships. Many,
who had valuable testimony to contribute, had the least amount of time to prepare and clear their schedules.

As the divide widens between Oregon’s rural and urban communities, I encourage you to seek balance in
representation. Please urge your colleagues and committee members to do the same.

Again, thank you for all the ways you serve our communities.

Best,

Julia Graves
175 Fink St
Coos Bay, OR 97420
(360) 751-0916

Cc:     Joint Committee on Ways and Means
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The following is the text of the testimony I presented to the Joint Ways and Means Committee in 
Coos Bay on March 9, 2019: 

Good afternoon. My name is Clark Walworth. I work as the communications director for the 
Coquille Indian Tribe. I also am this year’s president for the Bay Area Chamber of Commerce. 

Today I have the privilege of speaking on behalf of both of those organizations, to urge you to 
meet the funding needs of Oregon’s community colleges. 

If you drove here today, you know that our community is remote and relatively isolated. And if 
you’ve had time look around, you’ve probably seen evidence of the economic challenges 
affecting our population. Southwestern Oregon Community College is one of the primary 
bootstraps by which our citizens lift themselves.  

Many of the young people graduating from our local high schools lack the resources to move far 
from home to attend four-year colleges.  They depend on Southwestern for the training they 
need, or for an affordable start on a four-year degree. 

Likewise, our businesses depend on Southwestern to train not only our future employees, but our 
current ones as well. Sixty percent of Southwestern’s students attend college part-time.  These 
people already are part of our workforce, and Southwestern is the means by which they build 
their skills and improve their lives. When Southwestern is forced to curtail its programs, or when 
the cost of attending Southwestern rises, opportunity becomes more elusive for those of our 
neighbors who need it most.  

As you balance funding priorities, please don’t overlook the crucial niche filled by community 
colleges.  Schools such as Southwestern are where Oregon’s least privileged students look for 
upward mobility. 

You can see the results in businesses throughout our community, which rely on employees who 
learned their skills at Southwestern.  You can see the results within our local Indian tribes, many 
of whose members have achieved economic self-sufficiency because of the education they 
received at Southwestern.  

Southwestern provides hope for our area, in a way that no other institution can. Please keep 
Oregon’s community colleges vigorous and affordable. 

Thank you. 

 



From: Jill Christiana
To: waysandmeans budget
Cc: oregonlegislature.gov/mckeown; Jill Christiana
Subject: Coos Bay Re:Legislative Forum
Date: Sunday, March 10, 2019 2:12:29 PM

My name is Jill Christiana. I've lived in Coos Bay for 43 years. My kids went K-12 in Coos Bay
Schools. I'm retired from the College, spent 28 years on the Boys and Girls Club Board and am
in my 8th year on the Coos Bay School Board.

Of course, I want you to fund schools using the QEM. But, I'd like to share a specific financial
issue that has become a huge problem. The cost of a special educ. student is twice the
average student allocation. So, the State doubled their allocation. But, here is the problem.
You put an 11% cap on it. If your population is larger than that it's not covered.   In December
2018 Coos Bay Schools had a special educ. population at 16%, leaving a large uncovered
balance.

A couple quick examples of why this is so difficult and hard to plan for:
A couple of years ago we had parents request to enroll their student in our district. (They live
in an adjoining district, but they are apparently, although mandated, not providing the
necessary services - but that's another issue). We can't ask a lot of questions; we enrolled
their student. We quickly found out that their student was very medically fragile and required
a full time nurse to the tune of $100,000.  Not budgeted for.  A couple of years ago a family
moved into our district with 5 special educ. kids. Not budgeted for. Because all districts are
not providing required services parents may be district shopping.  We happily take their kids
and serve them to the best of our ability. But, much of these costs aren't covered, we haven't
had any warning to budget for them. 

Next fall we are anticipating 6 to 8 new life skills students in kindergarten, which translates to
a lot of unfunded dollars, perhaps for their entire student career.

I would guess you don't want districts to be forced to cut entire programs because of these
over the cap costs for this population.

I mean no disrespect to any student, but the reality is that even though it can be difficult to
discuss, the quantity and severity of life skills/behavior students is booming and the funding is
not.

The Board meets several times a year with staff to discuss data and goals. We've been working
on math for a few years, new curriculum, training. So, when we asked the staff to assess
where we are we were met with silence, then someone spoke up and was supported by every
single staff person in the room. The very strong message we got was we can set all the goals
we want, but we can't teach effectively with the disruptive behavior challenges in the

mailto:jillchristiana@hotmail.com
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classroom. We are faced today with a large population with physical   and mental health
issues. We need mental health support, counselors and nurses. We have 2.5 nurses for 6
schools with a lot of medically fragile students. Behavior are radically different and we need
the funding for more staff to meet the challenge.

Thank you for coming to Coos Bay. We need your help! 



From: JenMarie Frangopoulos
To: waysandmeans budget
Subject: letter in support of fully funded schools
Date: Sunday, March 10, 2019 2:19:22 PM

JenMarie Frangopoulos
1554 ½ Sherman Ave
North Bend, OR 97459
(541) 294-6025
jenmariefrangopoulos@gmail.com 

March 10, 2019

Representative Caddy McKeown and the Ways and Means Committee
Ways and Means Committee
900 Court St. NE
Room H-178
Salem OR 97301
waysandmeansbudget@oregonlegislature.gov

Dear Representative Caddy McKeown and Committee members,

My name is JenMarie Frangopoulos. I have taught in Oregon schools for 15 years. I am a first 
generation college graduate and that has made a world of difference for my elders, my nephews, and 
my little one in fourth grade. I have deeply thanked the public school teachers that made a difference 
in my life and gave me the opportunities to be the first college graduate in my family. 

I work with a team of professionals at service for all the children in our community, we enable the 
next generation to have a hand-up not a hand-out, similar to my experience having excellent 
opportunities in public schools. In my class of 30 students we are discussing water conservation. 
Students shared what their families do, for example, one family cannot afford fix their well so, they 
collect rain water and drink that at the end of the month when they can no longer afford bottled water 
and reuse those bottles. Another student stated that his family turned off the water heater to conserve 
water and keep their bills down. 

What other ways and means can be found to fully fund public schools and what is the real cost if 
they are not fully funded? There is a  5.6% increase in the homeless population in Oregon last year. 
There are 596 noted homeless students in Coos County and 22,541 homeless children in the state. I 
have worked with them in every community, affluent or not, throughout my career from a  private to 
charter schools and now as public school teacher. 

One of the perplexities of public education is transportation cost. It is very difficult for our rural 
communities to meet their transportation needs and what has perplexed me is the transportation 
regulation Or. Rev. Stat. §332.415. Although I have worked within the private school sector early 
in my career and see the sacrifices their families make so their children may have a better education, 

mailto:jenmariefrangopoulos@gmail.com
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I was perplexed to find that, depending on their location, public schools transportation is being 
offered to private school students.  I implore you to look at the long history of when that regulation 
was enacted and ask yourselves if it is necessary continue to support this outdated regulation? Public 
school bus funding should be for students who attend public schools only, not the 58,755 students 
that attend Oregon private schools and the 31,500 plus students in Oregon charter schools. 
Transportation to private schools  and public charter schools should be a problem for their privately 
elected school board budget committees to find funding for, not yours and the dedicated publicly 
elected state representatives and public servants on the Ways and Means Committee.

After working for a private school, I worked in two Oregon public charter schools. I thought it would 
be the best option to teach best practices and meet the needs of all children as I was trained to do. 
What I found was shocking, although both of the schools have exemplary education standards,  in 
reality they are subpar in meeting the needs of all children, especially those with the highest needs. 
That privilege is not awarded children with serious handicaps or high needs of traumatic 
backgrounds as they just don’t have enough properly licensed staff. I would include public charter 
schools in that same option to cut the access to public school bus funding options and allow their 
budget committees to deal with that problem. I chose to send my child to a charter school believing 
somehow it was better when in fact they just don’t serve all children yet have more parental 
involvement because they believe they have more choices, in part they do because the often have 
smaller class sizes and are involved parents. Yet, the public school teachers are committed to making 
 a difference for all children of the next generation, we cannot do that if our public schools are not 
fully funded. 

I implore the Ways and Means committee to take a closer look at the budget and find a way to fully 
fund public school education.  Many of the children with the highest needs are turned away from 
these smaller public charter schools. Please take the time to investigate the numbers and think 
outside the box.

The option to not fully fund education because of budget restraints today will cost the Oregon tax 
payers and our local and state government exponentially in time. For every dollar spent in education 
today directly affects the budget tomorrow. Our children are worth it and our professional teachers, 
counselors, nurses, technicians, and support personnel and custodial staff need to have the decorum 
that befits their dedication to the next generation. 

Sincerely,

JenMarie Frangopoulos

-- 

Teach children a lesson, they learn for a day.
Teach children how to learn, they learn for a lifetime.



March 10, 2019 

Dear Ways and Means Committee, 

I am so frustrated with the budget, and I’m sure you are, too. I don’t understand why we’re 

continuing with this broken system. These roadshows are so depressing. I suppose it’s nice for 

people to feel heard, but other than that, I don’t see how these meetings help anything. Does the 

saddest story get money, and the less tragic stories don’t? What is the point of this torture? The 

physics teacher from NBHS had to donate a significant part of her precious weekend to re-live 

her trauma in front of an auditorium full of people. Please just find adequate funding. We all 

have other things we need to be doing on our weekends. 

The fact that we keep having these roadshows should be a giant red flag to you. We don’t have 

enough revenue, and it’s your job to create revenue. We need these essential services – they’re 

ESSENTIAL. If you underfund them, you’re doing real harm to the residents of Oregon. We 

keep having this problem, and we need a real solution. We need stable, reliable, adequate 

funding for our essential services.  

Remember Measures 66 and 67? We passed these in order to slow down what the Register Guard 

called the “slow strangulation of public services.” Measure 67 changed the corporate minimum 

tax from $10/year to $150/year. The opposition to these measures by the rich was fierce – people 

called them “job killing taxes” and that there’d be a “mass exodus” of companies out of Oregon. 

These claims were seen as the panicky, greedy propaganda that they were, and these measures 

passed easily. I realize these measures have since sunsetted. We need to go back and raise more 

money from corporations. If we doubled that minimum tax to $300/year, that’s still just 

$25/month from these businesses who can afford it. 

By passing a budget that has these harmful reductions in funding for essential services, you’re 

asking Oregonians, particularly those of us in “helper” jobs, to do more with less. We are asking 

YOU to do more. It’s going to take real guts and courage. Please raise taxes on corporations, so 

the rest of us don’t have to try to figure out how to cover essential services under our current, 

inadequate system. 

Sincerely, 
 
Bernadette Kapocias 
2225 Madrona Ct 
North Bend OR 97459 



From: W Harvey
To: waysandmeans budget
Subject: Coos Bay Town Hall March 9th 2019 Developmental Disabilities funding
Date: Sunday, March 10, 2019 8:29:04 PM

To the Legislative Committee,

My name is Wendy Harvey and I live in Bandon, Oregon,

I attended the Ways and Means Town Hall held at Marshfield High School in Coos Bay
Oregon.

I am a parent of 3 adult children with developmental or intellectual disabilities, and I am also a
Case Manager with Southern Oregon Regional Brokerage in Coos Bay. Throughout my life  I
have been a voracious advocate for individuals with disabilities, and I care immensely about
the importance of funding for people with developmental disabilities. 

I feel that it is imperative the funding for developmental disabilities remain constant with the
previous year's funding so that individuals with developmental disabilities have the
opportunities in their life that support Independence through the assistance of  case
management. 

My experience as a parent and a Case Manager have enabled me to witness the success of
individuals with developmental disabilities when they thrive because they are valued, and
supported to pursue their dreams of independent living and integrated employment. 

The funding to support individuals with disabilities is imperative so that as Case Managers we
may continue to support the vision, goals, and dreams of the individuals we serve. We support
our customers with referrals to agency partners who work with us to help achieve the
individuals goal of working in our community,  We also help individuals in time of crisis,
when they are in need of critical resources and guidance.

It is difficult to sum up all the various support that we as Case Managers provide for the
individuals on our caseloads. We work very hard to ensure that each individual receives all the
resources, support and assistance in order to live their life as independently and happily as
they are able to.

Thank you for taking the time to read my letter,

Sincerely,
Wendy Harvey
Bandon, Oregon

mailto:wendyoceanlover@gmail.com
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From: David Bassett P E
To: waysandmeans budget
Cc: Representative David Brock Smith; Scott, Patty; Nicholls, Deb; David Smith
Subject: Fwd: Education investment brings enormous returns; both economic and societal.
Date: Monday, March 11, 2019 3:35:46 AM

-------- Original message --------
From: David Bassett <dabpe@peak.org> 
Date: 3/11/2019 3:10 AM (GMT-08:00) 
To: waysandmeans.budget@oregonlegislative.gov 
Cc: Representative David Brock Smith <Rep.DavidBrockSmith@public.govdelivery.com>,
"Scott, Patty" <pscott@socc.edu>, "Nicholls, Deb" <dnicholls@socc.edu> 
Subject: Education investment brings enormous returns; both economic and societal. 

Honorable Members and Committee Staff.

I was unable to attend* your Saturday meeting at Marshfield High School, but have some
observations for your consideration:

1.  As made painfully clear by 60 Minutes** this evening, more citizens than ever in our
history have "been left behind by technology" and 'dropped out' of being productive members
of society.  The chair of The Federal Reserve noted that fact as a major threat to our well
being....if not our way of life.

2.  There are many facets to that issue, but one we can most definitely do something about is
CAREER and TECHNICAL EDUCATION delivered where it reaches all citizens in the most
direct and affordable ways possible.      

3.  As an early advocate of RCC and now a board member at  SWOCC, I have seen first hand
lives turned around by skills learned at the Community College level.

4.  Long a supporter of STEM and STEAM education at all levels, I have seen robotics,
MATHCOUNTS, Science Fairs and Engineering Design contests inspire students to pursue
education and careers that have been rewarding for them and our society as well.

Therefore, please do all you can to INVEST IN EDUCATION...THE BEST WAY TO
ENSURE A BETTER WORLD AND BRIGHT FUTURE.

As current Pres of the Professional Engineers of Oregon Education Foundation; we award
scholarships to worthy engineering students and are very aware of the rising costs of higher
education.  Things are not as simple as when my classmates and I worked our way through
OSU with summer jobs and appreciated scholarships.  After working at Edwards AFB, I was
able to afford a Masters in Engineering....seems like yesterday, but quite a while ago. 

Even then, 2 of every 3 Engineering freshmen did not   graduate!  Pretty sure the challenges
today are even more  daunting.  

We need affordable and realistic training to ensure citizens  have achievable paths enabling

mailto:dabpe@peak.org
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them to lead lives of dignity and accomplishment.   

Thank you for your consideration and service.

Respectfully, Dave.

**  Plz watch Scott Pelley's interview on 60 minutes, Sunday, March 10th for further insights
to the vast number of citizens who have 'given up' on employment..... frightening.

*  Ironically, I was at UCC for Rotary Asst Gov training and also zoomed in to a state PEO
board meeting...getting closer to being 2 places at once...but 3...not yet in the bandwidth.
  
Sent by Android phone of David A Bassett PE, CBO, 541.660.3131 :-)



From: Fields, Mary
To: waysandmeans budget
Subject: testimony, Coos County
Date: Monday, March 11, 2019 9:48:49 AM

Ways and Means Committee members,
 
Thank you for holding a hearing on the South Coast (Oregon's bay area!).  I would like to
testify supporting public education at all levels.  I am fortunate to work with teacher
preparation programs at the K-12, Community College, and University levels.  The current
agreement is between our local school districts to sponsor student teachers, and the
Community College to provide the introductory background for teaching, and SOU to provide
the bachelor's degree completion and licensure piece.  In the upcoming budget, the middle
piece -- the Community College -- will be hard pressed to maintain its component due to large
budget cuts the next biennium.

As I listened to testimony last Saturday, I was struck by how creative local people are in
combining efforts to support the South Coast population.  The teacher ed program is an
example.  We have a teacher shortage that is getting worse.  Local place-bound citizens need
access to professional preparation programs.  Partnerships between institutions need time to
develop a following.  Given the limited budget, some part of the educational chain could easily
be broken.  Starting anew will set us back 5 years.  By then the teacher shortage in our area
will be crushing.
 
Please fund K-12 AND higher education at a level that allows these partnerships to blossom
and grow.  
Sincerely,
Mary Fields
Title III Project Director
Southwestern Oregon Community College
Coos Bay, OR  97420
541 888-1608
mfields@socc.edu
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From: Polizzi, Stephanie
To: waysandmeans budget
Subject: Written statement: Coos County OSU Extension
Date: Monday, March 11, 2019 10:51:16 AM

To: Joint Ways and Means Committee
RE: Oregon Health and Science University (OHSU) Campus for Rural Health support of OSU Extension
programs
 
I regret I could not be present at the Ways and Means Committee meeting in Coos County on Saturday,
but, as a Research Liaison for OHSU Campus for Rural Health, I would like to submit this letter in support
of Oregon State University Extension Service.
 
OSU Extension faculty in Family and Community Health, Stephanie Polizzi, has been a consistent and
supportive partner for OHSU Campus for Rural Health. We provide opportunities for medical, dental and
nursing students to conduct research in rural communities, and for delivering patient care in rural
settings.
 
OSU Extension Family & Community Health (FCH) faculty Stephanie Polizzi, has been a valuable partner.
Stephanie was a member of the advisory committee for a community assets mapping assessment of
Myrtle Point. Students learned how to gather demographics and conduct community tours which resulted
in a comprehensive resource guide for Myrtle Point residents. Coos County OSU Extension printed these
guides, which included a map of a variety of sites from health care to food banks.
 
In another project, OSU Extension FCH supported students’ work by assisting with the Healthy Bytes
Initiative (HBI), a project through the Healthy Eating Active Living (HEAL) subcommittee of the Coos
County Community Health Improvement Plan. (Stephanie is the chair and creator of the HBI). This
initiative is a networking tool to engage community partners disguised as a nutrition education campaign.
It gave students the experience of interviewing community partners about their wellness programs,
especially healthy eating. They also held focus groups and gathered ideas for the HEAL committee future
initiatives. They presented their findings at open community meetings.
 
Stephanie was also recently awarded a Knight Community Partnership Program Grant to study the
capacity for health professionals to share nutrition information as part of a cancer treatment protocol. In
addition,  Stephanie was selected to be an OHSU Knight Cancer Institute Community Ambassador, helping
to share cancer research opportunities and results with the residents and healthcare professionals of Coos
County.
 
OSU Extension continues to be a strong champion of OHSU activities in Coos County. In particular,
Stephanie Polizzi has been active in the community and sits on many committees, including the
Community Health Improvement Plan (both steering committee and larger committee), HEAL, Women’s
Health Coalition, Tobacco Prevention Committee and Coos County Friends of Public Health. She is a strong
advocate for teaching healthy habits to the community and a valuable piece of the total OSU Extension
package in our region.
 
OSU Extension FCH fills an important and needed public health role in a county currently ranked 30 out of
36 by Robert Wood Johnson Foundation County Health Rankings.
http://www.countyhealthrankings.org/app/oregon/2018/rankings/coos/county/outcomes/overall/snapshot
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We at OHSU Campus for Rural Health, urge you to continue support of OSU Extension programs.
 
Thank you.
 
Jill Guerrero, MS
Community Research Liaison – South Coast
OHSU Community Research Hub
Community Project Manager
Campus for Rural Health – South Coast
Oregon Health & Science University

243 S. 2nd St.
Coos Bay OR 97420
Cell: 503.983.8152
 
 



From: Metzger, Ron
To: waysandmeans budget
Subject: Written Comments - Coos Bay Meeting
Date: Monday, March 11, 2019 11:39:29 AM

March 9, 2019
RE: Written Statement to Ways & Means Committee – Coos Bay
 
I have served on the faculty at Southwestern Oregon Community College for 23 years.  Over
that time I have had the opportunity to see hundreds of students begin their academic careers
or transition into the workforce.  Over that time I have seen the cost of a community college
education increase, the necessity of fewer employees at my institution being responsible for an
increasing number of tasks, and the overall number of faculty decrease.  As a rural institution
we are the potential gateway to a college education that many first generation and
economically disadvantaged students need in order to realize that they are indeed college
material and can succeed.
I currently serve as Faculty Senate Chair.  At our senate meeting on March 6, 2019 we had a
discussion of what current budgetary impacts are at SWOCC.  We currently have at least 3
full-time faculty positions that were discussed that will remain unfilled for the near future:  a
Music faculty that severely decreases our liberal arts offerings – and eliminates the Music
Program, and two CTE Instructors: one in welding and one in medical assisting which limits
the number of degree and certificate students that can be placed directly into the work force 
The loss of the Medical Assisting position also eliminates a program at the college that feeds
directly into jobs in the medical community.  While this conversation focused on faculty, we
are all aware that classified and management positions that become vacant will also not be
filled – while the work will still need to be completed.
While all community colleges will suffer if the Governor’s proposed budget is approved, it
will be amplified at rural community colleges like Southwestern.  The Governor’s budget will
lead to tuition hikes and fee increases that will need to be borne by our students – and will
prevent many from beginning their academic journey.  Additionally it will lead to cuts in staff
and services for those students that are able to continue.  If the Oregon Department of
Administrative Services proposed budget with $590 million in base funding is approved,
institutionally we will still be facing tuition and fee increases and $1.8 million in cuts.  If the
base request of $647 million that Oregon Community Colleges is asking for is approved we
will be able to move into the next biennium without tuition hikes.
It is past time for the Oregon Legislature to determine how to adequately and sustainably fund
education in our state and to put the dollars behind the important role that community colleges
provide to educating or citizens.
Sincerely,
Ron
 
Ronald A. Metzger, Ph.D.
Faculty Senate Chair
Professor of Geology-Southwestern Oregon CC
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Support For OSU Extension Service 
 
 I’m James Nielsen and have retired from the U.S. Forest Service.  Since my retirement I 
have become involved in many local organizations in Coos County. 
 
 Based on my experience I want to relate to you the vital importance of the OSU 
Extension Service to our Community.  Within weeks of my retirement, Paul Heikkila -Sea Grant 
Extension Agent and Ralph Duddles - Forestry Extension Agent recruited me to become the first 
coordinator of the Coquille Watershed Association.  I want you to know that they, particularly 
Paul, exercised initiative in forming this Association and keeping it going during its first critical 
years.  That was 25 years ago and today the Coquille Watershed is one of the premier watershed 
associations in the state providing a large amount of habitat improvement to fisheries and other 
wildlife resources. 
 
 One of the key threats to our environment is the introduction and spread of noxious 
weeds.  The Oregon Department of Agriculture takes state-wide lead in combating these 
invaders and provides support and funding to local organizations such as the Coos County 
Noxious Weed Advisory Board that I am a member of.  Cassie Bouska - Agriculture Extension 
Agent is also a member of this board and serves as secretary and provides vital support in 
educating farmers and ranchers in the recognition and control of these invasive species.  
 
 These are just the few extension programs that I have personal and working experience 
with.  There are many others and in total I can say that the extension service is vital to our 
community and I urge you to provide them with the funding they need to continue this fine 
service to our citizens. 
 
Thank you 
 
 
James Nielsen 
55510 Glen Aiken Crk. Rd. 
Coquille, OR 97423 
jnielsen1@hughes.net  



From: Jim (Royal) Frerichs
To: waysandmeans budget
Subject: Oregon Community Colleges
Date: Sunday, March 17, 2019 9:58:06 AM

I support the SWCC proposal:  

Oregon Community Colleges                     
        $647 million base funding

              $70 million to double CTE graduates
              $70 million to expand Student

Jim (Royal) Frerichs
Sent from my Galaxy Tab® S2
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From: Cyndi Karp
To: waysandmeans budget
Cc: Rep Gomberg; Sen Roblan; #.LC Kaety Jacobson
Subject: Support HB 5002 Full Funding of ODA Invasive Species Program
Date: Wednesday, March 20, 2019 1:34:52 PM

Honorable Betsy Johnson, Co-Co-Chair
Honorable Elizabeth Steiner Hayward, Co-Co-Chair
Honorable Dan Rayfield, Co-Chair
Joint Committee on Ways & Means
H-178 State Capitol
Salem, OR 97301
 
Dear Senators Johnson, Steiner Hayward and Representative Rayfield:
 
I strongly support HB 5002 – ODA Invasive Species Programs, including
Noxious Weed Program and Insect Plant & Prevention Program. 
ODA Invasive Species Programs help all over Oregon for invasive species
prevention, removal & eradication.  
 
Please fully fund HB 5002.    This funding is critical for the Invasive Species
Programs in Oregon.   
 
Thank you for your full consideration.
 
Cyndi Karp
Waldport, OR 97394
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TO:  House, Ways, and Means 

 

FROM:  Susan Anderson 
  Coos Bay 
 

RE:  Education Funding-- Pre-K-12 to Community College 

 

For a quarter of a century the OR Legislature has failed to fully fund the Quality Education Model—its 
own benchmark for what students need to find success.  During that same time it has rolled out a new 
“education fix” every couple of years placing more requirements on teachers and school districts, much 
of it in unfunded mandates.  Staff is blamed for the failure of these flavors of the day intended to 
increase high school graduation rates and completion and graduation rates for community co9lleges all 
while ignoring that we are not fully funding schools. 

 

Over twenty years I have watched community college funding drop virtually every biennium.  In 2008 
the state was down to funding Southwestern Community College at 51% of its costs, including non-
degree, life-long learning courses which the legislature has stopped funding altogether.  With the 
proposed budget that funding will fall below 30%.  This will result in higher tuition and fees causing 
more debt for students who will still attempt a post high school education and will prohibit many more 
from ever starting.  SWOCC policy caps tuition and fee increases to the cost of living, yet our students 
still face $2300 more costs per year to attend that other schools of similar size in the western states.  
(We will have to waive that policy this year to even operate.)  This is unsustainable. 

 

Why in a time of economic upturn are we facing cuts?  Could it be because OR corporate taxes are third 
from the bottom?  Is it because we will once again see a kicker trigger due to the failure of anyone to 
monitor the fiscal office and its constant overly conservative estimates?  The revenue estimating process 
needs to be revamped and corporations need to pay amounts equal to small business and individuals in 
this state if we are ever going to appropriately fund education. 

 

The dignity of adults comes in large part from what they contribute to society and family.  Many jobs 
available in our lifetime no longer exist.  Technology changes will only increase the rate of retooling 
needed to operate in society moving forward.  A lack of access to education that facilitates career 
change denies people a way to maintain their identity.  It allows charlatans to manipulate the struggling 
and displaced into blaming others for their losses and opens the door to the bigotry and hatred we see 
rising in our country.   This would not happen if affordable, accessible education were available to pivot 
into other work opportunities and preserve human dignity for all.  Please fund community colleges at no 
less than 647 million and fully fund the QEM! 
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March 9, 2019 
 
Joint Committee on Ways and Means 
Oregon State Capitol  
900 Court Street 
Salem, OR 97301 
 
RE: Please support OSU programs and projects 
 
Dear Committee Members: 
 
We commend the committee for holding field hearings around the state so that all 
Oregonians can weigh in on the issues they care about. I’m writing to you today on behalf of 
The Beaver Caucus, a coalition of students, alumni, and supporters who have joined 
together to advocate for higher education and Oregon State University. As you determine 
how the state budget will be allocated over the next two years, I urge you to support the 
following OSU projects and programs: 
 

• An overall increase for university operating funds to help OSU invest in 
students and hold down tuition increases: The seven public universities have 
sought at least a $120 million increase in operating funds from $737 million for a total 
investment of $857 million. This request will ensure that tuition increases stay below 
5% per year for the next two years. The Governor has also recommended a $120 
million increase to the operating budget in her investment proposal. 
 

• Funding for the Arts and Education Complex on the OSU Corvallis campus: 
This project will expand and enhance facilities for OSU arts programs benefiting all 
OSU students. It will be a portal to transformative arts experiences for Oregon’s 
570,000 K-12 students and the expanded facilities will allow OSU to graduate more 
music teachers and other creative alumni for Oregon’s workforce. OSU has nearly 
finished securing $35 million in philanthropic funds and is seeking $35 million in state 
bonds for a total investment of $70 million. 

 
• Funding for the Student Success Center on the OSU-Cascades campus in 

Bend: OSU Cascades continues to face enrollment growth and will need to continue 
to expand its facilities to ensure that it meets the academic, counseling and 
extracurricular needs of students in the Central Oregon region. The university is 
seeking $12 million in bonds matched by $5 million in student fees – approved in a 
campus-wide vote – for the construction of the OSU-Cascades Student Success 
Center, which will improve learning outcomes while facilitating student engagement. 

 
• Reinvestment in the OSU statewide public service programs: A $30 million 
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increase to reinvest and expand OSU’s statewide public service programs: the OSU 
Extension Service, Agricultural Experiment Station, and Forest Research Laboratory, 
which support agricultural, natural resource and community development programs 
across the state. 

 
Oregon is better off when we invest in our students. The Beaver Caucus is committed to 
working with state policymakers to build on the progress made in public support for higher 
education. I hope you will support these important programs and projects that will help 
students and the state continue to flourish. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Bill Perry 
President, The Beaver Caucus 
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